## PUBLIC MEETING TUESDAY JUNE 3, 2025, 5:00 P.M. TOWN OF LUSK, WY

A Public Meeting was held for Lusk Safe Pathways Phase II TAP Grant Funding.

Council members present were Mayor Doug Lytle, Council Members Tom Dooper, Chantry Filener, Ronson Pfister, and Ty Thompson.

The public meeting began at 5:00pm in the Council Chambers of Town Hall.

Mayor Lytle asked engineer Mike Oakley with HDR to explain the project. Mike passed out maps outlining the scope of the project that encompasses this TAP Grant. He explained the town is applying for construction dollars to fund the second phase of pathways on 6<sup>th</sup> street from Main Street to Poplar and 7<sup>th</sup> street from Main Street to Poplar, Poplar connecting 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Street, and going up Quigly Road to connect the Senior Center. The connection to the Senior Center is very important. They will be updating or installing pathways and ADA ramps. The application is due by July 15<sup>th</sup>. Mike was open to answering any questions. Mayor Lytle shared that we did not include these portions in the infrastructure project, as this funding is approximately a 91 to 9% match. Mike explained that the project will go to bid this summer and construction to follow.

Mayor Lytle asked for public comment.

No further comments.

Mayor Lytle made a comment that they will work with landowners and will be staying in town Right-of-Way. It is specific for safe pathways.

Brandie Collins asked for clarification on the phasing. Mayor Lytle explained that this application is for TAP grant funding and is for phase two of designing and constructing safe pathways throughout the Town. He continued by explaining that we are only allowed to carry two TAP grants at a time.

Brandi Collins asked for clarification of design. Mike explained they put together a set of plans and quantities in a cost estimate to meet ADA standards for those pathways. It is designed under one phase, and you apply for construction funding for those designs. Todd Skrukrud, Public Works director, commented clarifying that this is only for pathways, not for streets.

The public meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

Douglas E. Lytle, Mayor

ATTEST:

Desirae Matthews-LeLeux, Clerk/Treasurer